
I worked in Umatilla County (Pendleton). I was employed Sept.30, 2019 and because if covid-19 my 
employer had to close. Because I moved to Oregon in September of last year I did not have enough 
hours to apply. I applied with N.C. where I moved from. I had resided there for 8 years. N.C. won't help 
me because I relocated to Oregon. Oregon won't help me because I did not have enough hours even 
though I worked 30 per week. I have been transferred, hung up out, sat in a que for 1 1/2 hours and still 
no help from either  State. I have appealed in both States,  August 5, 2020 with neither State 
responding. I gave up even trying. I moved to N.V. in May and have not filed since my move. More than 
frustrated with both States. You take my money out every paycheck and I get nothing in return! 
 


